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“Yeah. Unfortunately, it’s not something I can share.” 

Lothar asked, “Have you heard that Yardos entered the Chaos Rank and 
challenged the Welkin District’s Leader to a fight in the Endlos Void?” 

After a brief shock, James asked excitedly, ‘Yardos reached the Chaos 
Rank?” 

Parthias interjected, saying, “Yeah. The news about the duel between Yardos 
and the Welkin District’s Leader had spread throughout the Endlos’ Nine 
Districts. The two were on par with each other, and none of them could gain 
the upper hand. Even though Yardos had just entered the Chaos Rank, he 
stood as an equal against the Welkin District’s Leader in terms of strength.” 

The Ancestral Blood Master exclaimed, “Yardos finally entered the Chaos 
Rank? As expected from the Chaos District’s greatest prodigy.” 

Although the Ancestral Blood Master was older than Yardos, the two had 
been rivals for a long time. He used to be stronger than Yardos. However, 
Yardos created the 

Blithe Omniscience and surpassed him. Ever since then, Yardos had 
maintained the upper hand against him. 

Huff! James took a deep breath. 

Now that Yardos had entered the Chaos Rank, the Chaos District would not 
be trounced if they were discovered. 

James wanted to rush to the Welkin District and meet with Yardos 
immediately. However, he had a goal to accomplish. He came back to report 
to Lothar about wanting to set out to destroy the Malvada Sect. 

Thus, James knew meeting with Yardos would have to wait until he completed 
his mission. 

James said, “Sir Lothar, I came to tell you I’d like to take on the mission of 
destroying the Malvada Sect.” 



Lothar caressed his white beard and said smilingly, “All the best.” 

James left after reporting to Lothar. 

After seeing James leave, Lothar sighed and said, “Even Yardos has entered 
the Chaos Rank. I should go into seclusion and strive to enter the Chaos 
Rank as well.” 

Meanwhile, James hummed as he returned to Tempris House. 

Waleria looked at him and asked, “I suppose something good has happened?” 

James jumped onto the fence and said smilingly, “Did you know Yardos has 
entered the Chaos Rank? I heard he had an intense battle with the Welkin 
District’s Leader in the Endlos Void.” 

“Oh, is that so?” Waleria was slightly taken aback. She murmured to herself, 
“So it was Yardos’ aura that I sensed back then.” 

Then, she turned to James and said, “What does Yardos entering the Chaos 
Rank have to do with you? You’re beaming with joy as if you’re the one that 
entered the Chaos Rank.” 

James said with a smug, “What do you know? Yardos and I are good friends 
who have known each other for a long time.” 

“Pfft,” Waleria sneered and said disdainfully, “What’s there to boast about? I’m 
almost entering the Chaos Rank as well. You’re blessed to even be 
acquainted with me.” 

James immediately teased, ‘You keep claiming to be entering the Chaos Rank 
soon but haven’t succeeded yet after so long.” 

Waleria snorted and said confidently, “Hmph! When are we going to destroy 
the Malvada Sect? I’ll show you my true strength. I’m telling you I can fight 
against a powerhouse at the Chaos Rank, alright!” 

James chuckled and replied, “Alright, I’m looking forward to it.” 

Afterward, the two waited patiently for Saachi and Wynton to leave seclusion. 

As soon as the two were done cultivating, they would depart to destroy the 
Malvada Sect. 



James planned to bring only Waleria, Saachi, and Wynton on this mission 
since there were very few powerhouses in Tempris House. In fact, there was 
still one more powerhouse, Qasim, the mountain patroller. However, James 
did not plan to bring him along. 
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Waleria about their mission to destroy the Malvada Sect, James patiently 
waited for Saachi and Wynton to leave seclusion. 

Tens of thousands of years later, Wynton came out of seclusion as a Caelum 
Acmean. Even though he had just reached the Caelum Acme Rank, his 
strength was unfathomable as he had entered the Boundless Rank in all 
previous ranks. 

James immediately shared his plan of exterminating the Malvada Sect, to 
which Wynton agreed without hesitation. 

Curious about Wynton’s current strength, James suggested a duel. 

The two entered the Tempris Arena. Around the arena was a mysterious 
formation set up by the first Head of the Tempris House. It had incredible 
defenses and could contain terrifying shock waves from battles within the 
arena. 

James and Wynton stood opposite each other in the arena. 

‘Tve been brooding over my defeat to you in our previous match. I’ve never 
been defeated by someone of the same rank as me until I encountered you,” 
said James. 

Wynton said smilingly, “We’re not in the same rank right now. Even if I 
suppress my cultivation base to the early stage of the Terra Acme Rank, 
you’re still no match against me.” 

Although Wynton had stayed in the Terra Boundless Rank for a relatively 
shorter period than his other Boundless Ranks, he still had absolute 
confidence in his strength. 

On the other hand, James had only entered the Terra Acme Rank’s early 
stage. 



“Give me your best shot.” James was eager to fight. His Blood Energy began 
to churn, and his Spiritual Power and aura immediately skyrocketed. 

James activated the Omniscience Path and unleashed its maximum strength. 

The two would only have a friendly match since James wanted to test 
Wynton’s strength. 

James grinned and said, “Get ready! I’m about to attack!” 

Wyon beckoned to James in response. 

James immediately disappeared and reemerged before Wynton. Then, he 
followed up with a swing of his fist. 

Wynton raised his hand to block his attack. 

Their fists slammed into each other, and a powerful shock wave swept the 
arena, destroying their surrounding void. 

James was blasted away by the force. Despite reaching the Omniscience 
Path’s Ninth Stage and having exceptional physical strength, he failed to 
defeat Wynton. 

He felt his fist go numb, and injuries had formed along his arm. His Blood 
Energy tumbled, and he spat out a mouthful of blood. 

After being blasted a certain distance, James neutralized the force. 

“He’s so powerful,” James exclaimed. 

James no longer held back. He activated the power of his Thousand Paths 
Holy Body and raised his aura to a higher level. Then, he urged his Path 
Powers and merged them into Chaos Power. 

At that moment, his aura was overwhelmingly strong. 

After sensing James’ enhanced strength, Wynton also became serious. He 
mobilized all his power and took the initiative to attack. 

The battle immediately intensified. 

It was a competition of strength, not Supernatural Powers. 



Countless afterimages of the two flickered throughout the arena, swinging 
their fists at each other. 

Even though James had used his Thousand Paths Holy Body’s power and 
Chaos Power, he was still unable to surpass Wynton’s strength. Throughout 
their match, he was constantly at a disadvantage. 

James’ desire to win grew stronger. He quickly cast the Tenfold Realms 
Transcendent Sutra and urged his Verde Power. 

His body was flowing with Chaos Power and Verde Power. 

James’ aura was astounding, and he looked like a mighty warrior. He 
immediately appeared before Wynton and 

swung his fist with great force. 

Wynton raised his hand to block the attack. 

Boom!!! 

As soon as their hands came in contact, Wynton was knocked away by a 
monstrous force, and he plummeted from the sky. He crashed into the ground, 
and a bottomless pit formed. 
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Wynton emerged from the pit and soared into the sky. 

“Impressive.” 

A dazzling long sword materialized in his hand. It was none other than the 
Yaneiri Clan’s legendary weapon, the Moonlit Sword. 

Wynton gripped onto the Moonlit Sword and began rapidly moving around 
James. Countless Sword Energies and inscriptions filled the arena to form a 
Sword World. 

James was instantly trapped in Wynton’s Sword World, and a crushing 
pressure fell on his body. Even though he had extraordinary physical strength 



that made his flesh nearly indestructible, the force of Wynton’s Sword World 
was enough to cause injuries throughout his body. 

Sword Energies surrounded his body and launched attacks at him. 

Swoosh!!! 

James summoned the Chaos Sword and slashed his surroundings. Several 
Sword Energies emerged and parried Wynton’s Sword energies. 

Meanwhile, the Moonlit Sword was slowly enlarging above him. 

James was suppressed again despite having activated so many techniques 
and powers. 

He was startled by the situation he was in. Initially, the many Supernatural 
Powers he possessed gave him hope to be on par with Wynton despite being 
in a lower cultivation rank. To his surprise, he was being completely trounced. 

‘The Nine Voices of Chaos.” 

James cast the Nine Voices of Chaos to counter Wynton. The Nine Tones 
immediately emerged and fused with nine of his Sword Energies to form a 
massive long sword. 

Stange sounds containing horrifying forces began to spread throughout the 
Sword World and caused cracks in its barrier. 

Outside the Sword World, Wynton suffered a backlash, and blood began 
dripping from his lips. 

He quickly urged all his strength and commanded the Moonlit Sword to strike. 

The sword that James had formed with the Chaos’ Nine Voice and his Sword 
Energies shot up to the sky to block the Moonlit Sword. 

Boom!!! 

Immense Sword Path Energy permeated and instantly shattered the Sword 
World. 

The Moonlit Sword was knocked away after the impact. Wynton was also sent 
flying by the pervading force but regained his footing at the arena’s edge. 



James, on the other hand, had also been struck by the force.. He was 
disheveled, his hair was scattered, and his body was covered in injuries. 

He looked toward Wynton in the distance. 

Even though James managed to break the Sword World, Wynton seemed 
unscathed. Even though he was also disheveled, he had no evident injuries 
apart from the blood on his lips. 

It was evident that Wynton had the upper hand in the battle. 

“Hehe!” James grinned and said, “Although we’re one rank apart, I almost tied 
with you. I’d definitely be the winner if were in the same rank. Plus, I still have 
many other trump cards I didn’t use. In a life-and-death battle, I’m sure I could 
defeat you.” 

“Is that so? I beg to differ.” Wynton smiled. 

“I do have to admit I am no match for you if I were to suppress my cultivation 
base to the early stage of the Terra Acme Rank. However, you can’t beat me 
while in a lower rank.” 

Wynton was full of confidence. In fact, the Sword World was not his real trump 
card. However, he could not easily cast his ultimate Supernatural Power as it 
had terrifying strength that would cause mass destruction. Even James might 
not be able to survive its destructive force. 

Since it was a friendly match and not a life-and-death duel, there was no need 
for him to use extreme means. 

“Anyhow, I take that I’ve won this match.” James dispersed his strength, and 
his aura gradually weakened. 

Wynton also followed suit. 

The two descended from the sky and landed in the arena. 

Wynton gave James a thumbs up and praised him, “Since ancient times, I’ve 
never lost to an opponent at the same rank as me. I’ve even defeated 
countless powerhouses of different eras that were at a higher cultivation rank 
than me. You’re impressive to have come close to a tie with me.” 
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District’s prodigies before the first Sky Burial, who were at the same cultivation 
rank as him. Even the highly talented Yardos and Chaos Master were 
vanquished by him. 

However, he felt James would be an opponent he would lose to if they were in 
the same cultivation rank. 

Despite that, Wynton was confident in overpowering James after entering the 
Caelum Boundless Rank, as he had plans to stay in the rank for a very long 
time. 

James urged his Life Powers and treated his injuries. Then, he walked over to 
Wynton. 

The two swung their arms around each other’s shoulders and left the arena. 

Waleria had been speculating their match. After witnessing their duel, she 
wondered whether she could defeat them if they were at the same cultivation 
rank as her. Ultimately, she concluded they might actually defeat her. 

Waleria suddenly lost confidence in her strength. 

James and Wynton hopped off the arena and approached Waleria. 

Waleria looked at them and said calmly, “Are you guys satisfied now? If you’re 
done, hurry up and recuperate. We still need to obliterate the Malvada Sect. I 
don’t want you two to become a burden to me.” 

Although James sustained a few injuries, they were nothing serious. Thus, he 
would be able to recover after resting for a while. 

Next, they waited patiently for Saachi to leave seclusion. 

Shortly after, Saachi reunited with them. 

Saachi had completely refined the Path Fruit during her time in seclusion and 
reached the late stage of the Caelum Acme Rank. She was now only one step 
away from reaching the Caelum Boundless Rank. 



In the Endlos Void, the Caelum Acme Rank was the highest rank for ordinary 
cultivators. As for those who reached the late stage of the Caelum Acme 
Rank, they would usually strive to enter the Caelum Boundless Rank since it 
was almost impossible to enter the Quasi Chaos Rank directly. Thus, the 
disparity in the strength of the powerhouses at the Quasi Chaos Rank was not 
really far apart. 

After their last member had joined them, the group gathered in Tempris 
House’s main hall. James took out a report on the Malvada Sect. He 
duplicated them with his powers and passed them out. 

‘These are detailed reports about the Malvada Sect. Have a look.” 

Everyone began to flip through the documents. 

After reviewing the reports, Saachi said solemnly, “Isn’t it a bit careless to only 
have the four of us on this mission? The Malvada Sect seems to be a 
compelling force. Are we strong enough to take them down? Why don’t you 
request the Verde Academy to send some powerhouses from the other 
houses to help us?” 

Waleria immediately showed dissatisfaction on her face and said, “What are 
you trying to say? Are you looking down on me? Leave the Malvade Sect’s 
Leader, Zula Waconte, to me. You three can take care of the rest. That should 
be fine, right?” 

Saachi replied, “I’m afraid that’s not going to work. Besides Zula, they have a 
few more powerhouses. According to the report, they have three members at 
the Caelum Boundless Rank.” 

Wynton had also lost his previous formidable demeanor and said with 
frustration, “I’ve only just entered the Caelum 

Acme Rank. I don’t think I’ll be able to handle an opponent at the Caelum 
Boundless Rank.” 

James looked at the documents in his hands and said,” We’ll not be able to 
take them head-on. However, we can defeat them one by one. From the 
report, each elder has a spiritual mountain of their own. To avoid being wiped 
out in one go by the Verde Academy, they scattered themselves throughout 
the Verde District.” 



“Even so, I still think it’s a bit reckless to have only four of us on this mission,” 
said Saachi. 

Waleria stood up and said, “There’s nothing to fear. That’s enough of this 
discussion. We should leave Tempris House before making detailed plans.” 

“I agree,” said James. 
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both agreed, Wynton and Saachi went along with their decision. 

The group left the Tempris Academy and entered the Endlos Void. 

Waleria waved her hand, and a flying battleship appeared. 

After everyone boarded the flying battleship, it began quickly traveling through 
the Endlos Void. 

The group gathered inside a room on the battleship. A map was laid out on 
the table as they had another discussion. 

James pointed to a location on the map and said, “Based on the Verde 
Academy’s intel, one of the Malvada Sect’s bases is situated in this universe. 
The person in charge of this base is their Deputy Sect Leader.” 

Waleria interjected, saying, “The Deputy Sect Leader’s name is Laduni Hagar. 
He’s currently at the Caelum Boundless Rank. He cultivates a very evil art, 
which absorbs the Blood Essence of other living beings to enhance his 
strength. He’s not going to be an easy opponent. Many of the Verde 
Academy’s powerhouses had suffered under his hands. Unfortunately for him, 
he is going to be up against me.” 

Waleria’s face was full of excitement. She declared, “Watch how I take him 
down!” 

The group discussed the details of their plan. 

After deliberating for a while, they decided it was necessary to eliminate one 
of the Malvada Sect’s significant forces. Ultimately, they set their eyes on the 
Malvada Sect’s Deputy Leader. 



The base where the Malvada Sect’s Deputy Leader resided was located in a 
remote universe. 

The universe did not have a Teleportation Formation, so the group could only 
use Waleria’s flying battleship to arrive there. It advanced through the Endlos 
Void speedily and could transverse universes almost instantly. 

After traveling in the Endlos Void for 20,000 years, the group finally arrived in 
a universe of the Verde District called the Yazergh Universe. 

The group entered a prosperous planet within the Yazergh Universe. Then, 
they slowly approached a bustling city under disguises. 

James walked in the lead with Waleria. He wore a white robe and held a hand 
fan, disguised as a handsome scholar. 

Meanwhile, Waleria held onto his hands, pretending to be his partner. 

Wynton and Saachi had also changed their appearances. 

Dissatisfied, Saachi complained, “Why must I be the maid? I’m putting this out 
here first. I will only stay under this maid disguise for ten thousand years. 
When the time’s up, Waleria will have to be the maid.” 

Waleria replied smilingly, “But I’m stronger than you.” 

”…” Saachi was rendered speechless. 

Wynton, on the other hand, had no complaints. He did not really care about 
the disguise he had to wear. 

Unable to stand their argument, James interjected, saying,” Alright, that’s 
enough bickering. First, let’s head inside the city and inquire about the 
Malvada Sect’s base. Your disguises mean nothing. We won’t really order you 
two around like a real maid and guard.” 

Saachi retorted, “But why do we even need roles like a maid and guard? Why 
can’t we just disguise ourselves as friends traveling together? What’s so bad 
about that?” 

James glanced at Waleria and said, “You’ll have to ask her.” 



“For fun,” Waleria replied triumphantly. Then, she linked arms with James and 
said smilingly, “I’ve decided that the three of you are my subordinates, and I’m 
the master. You shall address me as ma’am. Do you hear me, James?” 

Waleria was having fun teasing them. 

James smiled and said, “Darling, aren’t we supposed to be a couple?” 

Waleria hit James’ back and reprimanded him, “How dare you touch me? 
You’re not allowed to have any physical contact with me unless I initiate it.” 

James fell to the ground, and dust billowed into the air. 
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awkwardly and thought to himself, ‘I was just joking, but she attacked me. 
What a bad temper she has.’ 

“Ahem…” He coughed a few times and said, “Let’s put these trivial matters 
aside and focus on our real goal. We should start investigating the Malvada 
Sect.” 

James summoned a few inscriptions and said, “Take one each. We’ll be able 
to communicate through these inscriptions by pouring energy into them. If 
anyone finds themself in trouble, use it to quickly contact the rest of us.” 

Although the Verde Academy had compiled a detailed report about the 
Malvada Sect, most of the information was outdated. Nobody knew about the 
Malvada Sect’s current situation. The group had to find out the sect’s recent 
activities to obliterate them. 

“Alright.” 

“Then it’s settled. I’ll stay in touch.” 

Saachi and Wynton spoke one after another. 

‘The three of you can handle the investigations. I’ll be waiting for the good 
news in the city.” 

Waleria nonchalantly walked into the city. 



James did not bother with her and quickly left to investigate. According to the 
Verde Academy’s intel, the Malvada Sect had a base in the Yazergh 
Universe. The person in charge of the base was their deputy leader, Laduni 
Hagar. 

The current city was the closest to their base in the Yazergh Universe. 
Unfortunately, James and his comrades were clueless about the Malvada 
Sect’s latest status. 

James took out a map and glanced over it. 

It was a map provided by the Verde Academy, which marked out the location 
of the Malvada Sect’s bases. According to the map, the base was located on 
a spiritual mountain 30,000 light-years away from the city. 

James left the city and appeared somewhere near the base. Ahead of him 
was a vast mountain range that looked rather ordinary. 

Despite the mountain range not emitting any aura, James sensed a formation 
around it that blocked energy from leaking out. 

“Is this really one of Malvada Sect’s bases? Aren’t they supposed to be a 
powerful force? Why is their formation so mediocre?” 

James stared at the mountain range in the distance. He could clearly detect 
the formation and was confident in breaking it very quickly. 

He lurked in the dark, pondering whether to enter the formation and determine 
whether the deputy leader, Laduni, was around. It would be meaningless to 
destroy the base if they could not eliminate Laduni. 

Their main goal was not to bring down the base but to get rid of the main 
confidants of the Malvada Sect’s leader. 

While James was contemplating, the formation suddenly opened, and a few 
disciples of the Malvada Sect walked out. The dozen or so disciples emitted 
potent auras of Caelum Acmeans. 

After emerging out of the formation, they quickly left the area. 

James slightly hesitated but chose to follow them. 



The group of Caelum Acmeans left the universe and headed to a relatively 
weaker universe. Then, they secretly set up a formation outside a planet. After 
activating the formation, the living beings inhabiting the planet were instantly 
killed, and their energy was absorbed into a strange bottle. 

James watched everything while in hiding. Once the group left, James 
appeared on the planet and investigated the situation. He wandered around 
the planet and saw the mummified corpses scattered on the ground without 
any Spiritual Powers. Moreover, he discovered the Malvada Sect’s disciples 
had also completely absorbed the planet’s Empyrean Spiritual Energy. The 
entire planet was left completely lifeless. 

 


